
Minutes of Sunrise Elementary Community Council Meeting 

Meeting Date: February 18th 2020 

Meeting Held in the Teacher’s Lounge 

(Draft) 
 

 

Meeting called to order by Derek Beer 

 

Attendance 

Members in Attendance: Derek Beer, Sue Hintze, Korry Hintze, Becky Greenwood 

Members not in Attendance:  Jenn Staker, Katie Brinck, Tifanie Findlay 

Guests in Attendance: Kathy Christiansen (School Board Member)   

 

Adoption of Documents 

 Approval of Minutes 

  Becky Greenwood moved to approve the November 2019 minutes 

  Sue Hintze seconded the motion 

  All in favor 

Follow Up 

 Parking Lot Sidewalk Safety 

  After observing the crosswalk running through the entrance to the school parking  

  lot/pick up area for a few months, council members brought out the following   

  safety concerns:  

   Parking on the crosswalk  

   Not watching for kids while pulling into the lot/pick up area 

  Plans to help with the problem: 

   A school employee stand right there  

   Repaint the crosswalk 

   There is currently a sign posted at the site to remind people to keep the   

   crosswalk clear 

  Reports 

 Safety 

  Surveillance Camera’s Installed 

  The school currently has four inside cameras and three outside cameras installed. 

  There will possibly be a TV hooked up to the lobby camera, so those in the office can  

  monitor it more closely.  

  Guests Check in at Office 

  School employees are supposed to wear a name tag and visitors are supposed to check  

  in with the office to get a guest sticker. If a person is seen without a guest sticker, they  

  are to be reminded to go check in.   

   

 

 



New Business 

  Tri School Fundraiser 

 The Tri School Golf Tournament Fundraiser is coming up in May. Community Council members  

 help with this each year by spreading the word to friends and businesses in an effort to recruit 

 teams and sponsors. The school earns around 5,000 each year from this event.  

 Dual Language Lottery 

 The dual language lottery will be held this Thursday (20th). One parent is needed to attend. 

 Becky Greenwood volunteered to sit in on the lottery.  

Planning for Trust Lands Money 

Council Members were asked to start thinking about ways to utilize the Trust Lands Money. 

There are two main goals; reading and math. This year there was a heavy focus on aides to 

support those areas.  Aides have been helpful in early reading intervention, reiterating math 

concepts, etc. Growth has been seen as a result of the aides.  

Current Reading and Math data sheets were shared with Council Members.  The plan is to look 

at all the data available to see where the weak points are in order to maximize the benefits of 

money spent.   

 

Next Meeting:  March 17th, 2020  

 

 

 

 


